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Urgent EDI Announcement:  999 Responses on Version 
5010 Transactions 
Some files submitted in the Accredited Standards Committee (ASC) X12 Version 5010 format from the 
January 1,2012, implementation through March 2, 2012, did not receive a 999 response to indicate if the 
file was accepted, rejected or partially accepted.  Most of the affected files had generated a particularly 
large number of errors. 

The issue affected only the 999 response; it did not affect the processing or payment of claims that were 
accepted. 

Effective March 3, 2012, a system change was implemented to generate 999 responses for all 5010 files 
received regardless of the number of errors on the inbound file, unless an Acknowledgement (TA1) response 
is generated first. 

Missing 999s cannot be recreated and posted. 

For Nevada (ASC) X12 5010 questions, please contact nvmmis.edirampsupport@hp.com. 


